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TEMPORARY CONSTRUCTION POWER  

A permit must be obtained from the City of Palm Bay Building Division for any “Temporary 
Construction Power” installation on a development site. An electrical permit should be applied for 
using the Building Department on-line permitting system, with "Temporary Construction Power" listed 
in the Permit Title field and the Permit Description field.  

  
Permits may be obtained as described below:  

  
  
  

• A “Temporary Construction Power” permit may be obtained AFTER the issuance of a building 
permit for the actual site improvements.  

  

• A “Temporary Construction Power” permit will include two inspections. The first inspection is 
"Temporary Power". Upon approval of this inspection, a notice will be sent to FPL by the 
inspector to release power. The second inspection is the "Final Inspection". This inspection 
should be scheduled when the temporary power pole has been removed to close the permit 
out.  

  

• Location of the temporary power pole, if not on the same lot as shown on the building permit, 
must be located on a subdivision site plan and submitted with the application. This procedure 
is applicable only to subdivision installations.  

The “Temporary Construction Power” service must be installed in conformance with the National 
Electrical Code and Florida Power and Light electrical service standards (see next page for 
diagram).  

  
Should you have any questions, please contact the City of Palm Bay Building Division at (321) 953-
8924.  
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